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�
DRAFT NOTICE OF DETERMINATION





TO:	All Interested Parties





RE:	Application (A.)96-08-058 - Application for Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity for the Wild Goose Gas Storage Project by Wild Goose Storage, Inc. in Butte County.





Wild Goose Storage, Inc. (WGSI) has applied to the California Public Utilities Commission for a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity (A.96-08-058) for the installation of facilities to store natural gas in existing underground fields in Butte County.  Specific elements of the project include: 





(1) 		an interconnection with PG&E's Line 167 with facilities to receive and deliver natural gas from their existing gas transmission system; 





(2) 		a bi-directional pipeline generally across agricultural land (4 miles long, 18-inch diameter) to transport gas to and from the underground storage field; and 





(3) 		underground wells and well pad facilities in a hunting club property to store the natural gas for redelivery to storage customers.





On June 25, 1997(?), the California Public Utilities Commission determined that the Wild Goose Gas Storage Project, as modified by mitigation measures, will not cause any significant adverse environmental effects.  The Commission as lead agency has prepared this Negative Declaration pursuant to the provisions of California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA). 





Document Available for Review


The Commission's Negative Declaration, Initial Study, Comments, Responses to Comments, Comments to the Proposed Decision, and Responses to those Comments may be reviewed at the following locations:





Commission Central Files


505 Van Ness Avenue, Room 2002


San Francisco, CA 


(415) 703-2045


Mon. - Fri. 8:15 am - 5 pm�
Butte County Library, Gridley Branch


299 Spruce Street


Gridley, CA 94948


916/ 846-3323


Mon. - Tue. 11 am - 1 pm, 2 pm - 6 pm


Wed. 2 pm - 9 pm


Thur. 2 pm - 6 pm


Fri. 11 am - 1 pm, 2 pm - 5 pm�
Butte County Library, Oroville Branch


1820 Mitchell Ave.


Oroville, CA 95966


916/538-7641


Tue. 10 am - 6 pm


Wed. 2 pm - 9 pm


Thur. 2 pm - 6 pm


Fri. 10 am - 5 pm�
�



Statute of Limitations


At this posting, the Negative Declaration will undergo a 30-day statute of limitations period from June 25, 1997 (?) to July 24, 1997 (?).  





If you have questions, please contact:





		Bruce Kaneshiro, Project Manager			Telephone:  (415) 703-1187


	Energy Division					email:  bsk@cpuc.ca.gov.


	California Public Utilities Commission


	505 Van Ness Avenue


	San Francisco, CA   94102-3298





A.96-08-058		June 25, 1997
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